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Date: 12/22/2021 

To: State Clearinghouse 
1400 Tenth Street 
Sacramento, CA, 95814 

From: California Department of Transportation 
District 4 
111 Grand Avenue 
Oakland, CA 94612 

State Clearinghouse Number: 2018082045 

Project Description:  

Caltrans proposes to replace the Arroyo de la Laguna Bridge (Bridge No. 33-0043) to 
address scour and seismic concerns and meet current design standards for safety. 
Structural maintenance inspections completed in October 2013 identified scour at piers 
4 and 5 of the bridge. Scour is undermining the footing at Pier 5. The bridge is currently 
classified as “scour critical,” which means it has pier foundations that are rated unstable 
due to scour. Additionally, in 2016, the Office of Earthquake Engineering Analysis and 
Research identified the bridge to be seismically vulnerable and a candidate for seismic 
retrofit. The purpose of this project is to maintain reliable connectivity and provide an 
improved highway facility for the traveling public along SR 84 by replacing the existing 
bridge over Arroyo de la Laguna. 

This is to advise you that a finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) has been made for 
this project by the California Department of Transportation as assigned by the Federal 
Highway Administration pursuant to 23 USC 327. A copy of the FONSI and the attached 
Environmental Assessment can be obtained from the California Department of 
Transportation office located at the above address. 


